
North Atlanta High School – School Governance Council Meeting 

Minutes - March 29, 2016 

 

 

Members present: Curtis Douglass, Robin Oliver, Lakeicia Bonner, Sheena Varghese, Sara Catherine 

Kibler, Rod Reynolds, Mike Everly 

  

The following items were on the agenda: roll call, candidate approval and announcements. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Douglass at 5:30 p.m.  

 

Mr. Douglass appointed Ms. Varghese as interim secretary for this organizational meeting. The 

chairperson, vice-chairperson and secretary will be elected at the next meeting. 

 

The interim secretary took roll of member present. The interim secretary confirmed that a quorum is 

present. 

 

The Council discussed vacant council seat nominees for the following positions: one 2-year community 

member seat, one 3-year community member seat, and one 3-year swing vote seat.  

 

Mr. Douglass moved to nominate Kari Kirkley for the 2-year community member seat. The motion 

passed by a vote of six to zero.  

 

Motion by Mr. Douglass 

Final Resolution: Motion Passed 

Yes: Robin Oliver, Lakeicia Bonner, Sheena Varghese, Sara Catherine Kibler, Rod Reynolds, Mike Everly 

No: none 

 

Mr. Douglass moved to nominate Dr. Gwen Benson for the 3-year community member seat. The motion 

passed by a vote of six to zero.  

 

Motion by Mr. Douglass 

Final Resolution: Motion Passed 

Yes: Robin Oliver, Lakeicia Bonner, Sheena Varghese, Sara Catherine Kibler, Rod Reynolds, Mike Everly 

No: none 

 

Mr. Douglass moved to nominate Lisa Jern for the 3-year swing seat. The motion passed by a vote of six 

to zero.  

 

Motion by Curtis Douglass 

Final Resolution: Motion Passed 

Yes: Robin Oliver, Lakeicia Bonner, Sheena Varghese, Sara Catherine Kibler, Rod Reynolds, Mike Everly 

No: none 

 



The Council discussed characteristics to consider for the student member.  

 

Mr. Douglass reviewed announcements regarding upcoming GO Team training.  

 

Sara Catherine Kibler moved and Lisa Jern seconded to end the meeting.  The motion passed 

unanimously.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 5:55 p.m. 


